GAZAQL CEBG 10 DOWNING STREET LONDON SWIA 2AA 26 May 1987 From the Private Secretary Dear Mr Fittall, INDEPENDENT PRODUCERS We discussed the correspondence on independent producers which rests with the Chancellor's letter to the Home Secretary of 26 May. This seems to be a matter which could now be left until after the Election. A decision can be taken then on how best to take it forward. A discussion in Cabinet Committee may well be the best course. You will no doubt let me know if there is some reason for a more urgent decision. I am copying this letter to the Private Secretaries to members of MISC 128 and to Trevor Woolley (Cabinet Office). Yours sincerely J. auld (DAVID NORGROVE) William Fittall, Esq., Home Office